## UTAH PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Utah Public Service Commission Heber M. Wells Building 160 East 300 South Salt Lake City, UT 84114

2009 JAN 13 A 9: 45

1601731

RECEIVED

Wednesday, January 07, 2009

Dear Commissioners,

I was alarmed to hear about the NGV rate decision which creates a huge increase in the cost of natural gas for NGVs. What can we be thinking?

I am NOT an NGV owner. But it is obvious that these alternative energy vehicles are helping every one of us as we live and breathe! Who doesn't need cleaner air? We should encourage the use of NGVs and keep the price of fuel for them as low as possible to encourage MORE use, not less.

Please re-open Docket 07-057-13 for public comment. We need more discussion on this. Please remove this NGV rate decision at least until the broader policy issues of Docket 08-057-21 are decided upon.

The Wexpro gas should continue to be included in the NGV rate calculations to keep prices low.

Thank you for your attention in this urgent matter.

新说的"A. The Article (1997)"。

Sincerely,

Martha F. Lauritzen